
 
Accounting and Financial Women’s Alliance 

Ames Chapter #158 
Membership Meeting 

June 21, 2017 
 
Call to Order: 
The June Membership Meeting of the Ames Chapter #158 was called to order by President Jaimie 
Williamson at 7:49 p.m. on Wednesday, June 21, 2017, at The Iowa Stater in Ames, Iowa.  Those in 
attendance were members: Ann Kurtenbach, Margaret Munson, Kayla Sander, Lisa Palmersheim, 
Theresa Samson, Jaimie Williamson, Cindy Sippel, Karen Jacobson, Catherine Mulder, Elizabeth Almond, 
and Brenda O’Neall-Smith.  
 
Becky Musselman, member, and Amanda Moorman, guest, were present for the presentation. 
 
A quorum was present. 
 
Minutes: 
Catherine Mulder moved that the minutes of the May meeting be approved as published in the June 
bulletin.  The motion was seconded by Cindy Sippel.  Motion carried. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: 
Catherine Mulder presented the Treasurer’s Report.  The May report was handed out.  The balance in 
the General Account as of May 31,2017, is $6,985.79.  The balance in the Scholarship Account as of May 
31, 2017, is $5,774.61 with an unrestricted balance of $1,174.61.  The report will be placed on file for 
review. 
 
Members are reminded to please bring voluntary donations for the scholarship account to the July 
planning meeting. 
 
Committee Reports: 
A. Membership: 
1. Karen Jacobson reported that we currently have 19 active members.   
 
2. Margaret Munson reminded the membership of the networking lunch opportunity on June 29th 
at the Café.  Karen Jacobson will serve as the contact for this lunch in Margaret’s absence. 
 
B. Program: 
1. The upcoming program duties/plans are as follows: 

 July – Planning Meeting @ Cindy Sippel’s home.  It will be potluck so please reply with 
what you will bring in your response to the e-vite that will be sent out. 

 August – Abhi Rao on a communications topic – Cindy Sippel will plan 
 Future Ideas – Kayla Sander will plan a networking event with ISU students (Collegiate 

Women in Business/BAP) during the fall semester 



 
 

 
C. Bulletin: 
1. No report 
 
D. Scholarship: 
1. No report 
 
E. Social Media: 
1. The committee has committed to meet in July. 
 
Old Business: 
A.  Outstanding Member of the Year 
1. Elizabeth Almond presented Kayla Sander with the 2017 Outstanding Member of the Year 
award. 
 
New Business: 
A. Ames Chapter Website 
1. Margaret Munson reported that the Ames chapter website is currently down.  She is working to 
convert to a new server and location and expects it to be up and running again soon. 
2. Jaimie Williamson thanked Margaret for her service as Webmaster and for maintaining our 
chapter’s website which we are lucky to have.  The membership whole-heartedly and enthusiastically 
seconded those feelings. 
 
B. 25th Anniversary 
1. Jaimie Williamson recognized Cindy Sippel for her 25 year anniversary with AFWA and presented 
her with a certificate.  Cindy also received her 25 year pin in the mail.  
 
C.  Recognition of 2016-2017 Officers 
1. Lisa Palmersheim recognized the 2016-2017 Officers 
 
D.  Installation of 2017-2018 Officers 
1. Lisa Palmersheim installed the 2017-2018 Officers 
 
Adjournment: Meeting adjourned at 8:14 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Kayla Sander, Secretary 
 


